
 

 
 
 
Robert H. Baker American Legion Post 95 

Meeting Minutes of July 19, 2022 
 
 
With eighteen (18) members in attendance 
Don Happy, Tina Peterson, Jerry Pate, Mike Edwards, Ronnie McBee, Bud Taylor,  
John Wihgate, Ray Crestwell, Wally Glasco, Tim Jefferson, Larry Allen,  
Robert Beatty, Sam Leonard, G. Ray Nichols, and Robert Emery 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson proceeded to open the meeting at 19:00 HRS 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson led the Post in salute to colors. 
Post 95 Chaplain G. Ray Nichols gave the opening prayer.  
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson led the post in the Pledge of Allegiance and reading 
the Preamble. 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson asked Post 95 Adjutant Robert Emery to read the 
minutes from the last Post 95 meeting. 
Larry Allen made a motion to forgo reading of the minutes Robert Beatty seconded the 
motion and the motion passed. 
GUEST or New Members: 
None were found to be present 
Finance Report: 
Post 95 Finance Officer Don Happy gave the finance report 
 Beginning Balance $  5221.43 
 Deposits:  $  1111.95 
 Withdrawals:  $    121.00 
            Service Charge           $         3.00 
 Ending Balance: $  6209.38 
 
Post 95 Finance Officer Don Happy reported that the Building Fund CD was due to 
mature 17AUG2022 and was opened in the amount of $8618.83. Post 95 Finance Officer 
Don Happy talked about the CD being made up of ten percent (10%) of the post 
fundraising monies and that since the pandemic had kept the Post from holding its 
fundraising dinners the only funds to add to the Building CD was from funerals the Post 
had performed. The amount from the funerals was three hundred eighty ($380) dollars. 
Post 95 Finance Officer Don Happy said that after the Building Fund CD matures he will 
cash in the current Building Fud CD and add the ten percent from last years funerals and 
open a new Building Fund CD. 
Larry Allen made a motion to accept the finance report as given. Ray Crestwell seconded 
the motion. 
G. Ray Nichols made a motion that Post 95 Finance Officer Don Happy and two (2) other 
Post 95 Officers decide how to handle the CD. 
The vote on the first motion was positive. 
The vote on the second motion was positive. 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Honor Team: 
Post 95 Honor Team Commander Mike Edwards has a request from the Liberty Chamber 
of Commerce asking fr a flag disposal ceremony at this years Liberty Fall  Festival on 
September 24th at 18:30 HRS 
Post 95 Honor Team Commander Mike Edwards had a request for funeral honors on 
Thursday at Terrace Park. 
Flag Etiquette: NO REPORT 
Oratorical Contest: NO REPORT 
Missouri Girls and Boys State: NO REPORT 
Missouri Cadet Patrol: NO REPORT 
Sickness and Distress: 
G. Ray Nichols said that Paul Ellison was recovering from surgery. 
Robert Beatty reported that e had been diagnosed with liver cancer. 
Old Business: 
Robert Emery said that he needed list of raffle prizes so he could print raffle tickets for 
the fall chili supper. 
Don Happy said that he would get the raffle prizes and let Robert Emery know what they 
were. 
Veterans Day: 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson  talked about information from Jeff Watt on the 
Veterans Day meeting and needing a speaker and veterans to honor at the program. 
Correspondence: 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson read a request from Fisher House asking for donations 
and wish list items. 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson read a request for research volunteers from KU. 
New Business: 
Don Happy said that Gene Cleaners will wash Honor Team shirts for free. 
G. Ray Nichols reminded every one to get out the vote 
Post 95 Chaplain G. Ray Nichols gave the closing prayer. 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson led Post in salute to colors. 
Post 95 Commander Tina Peterson closed the meeting in due form at 19:25 
 
 
 
 
Submitted ___________________________ Approved ___________________________                                      
Robert C. Emery – Adjutant                                           Tina Peterson - Commander 


